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Mass Debate at Recent Student Government Meeting

The Student Government’s meeting last week got heated when a series a new Amendments were proposed to the Student Senate and visitors attending the meeting. 

Six new Amendments were proposed at the meeting but the Amendment IV was the major Amendment. Amendment IV adds a Judiciary Branch to the Student Government. The intent of the addition is to increase the capabilities of the SGA to serve the interests of the student body. The branch would add five more positions to SGA. The branch would oversee Supreme Court Meetings and would be the sole jurisdiction over all student traffic violations issued by the Spring Hill College Department of Public Safety. 

The meeting was very disorganized, and Student Government President Jordan Biggers  claimed that there was the largest amount of visitors in a long time. The meeting that typically lasts an hour or less lasted for about three hours. SGA allowed visitors to share their opinions throughout the meeting, and they seemed visibly upset about the proposed Amendment IV. Typically visitors do not share their opinions until the conclusion of the meetings, after all voting is over. 

“I think since the visitors shared their opinions it really swayed the vote” claimed Freshman Senator Astrid Torres. 

The biggest issue in Amendment IV was Section 6. Section 6 states: The Chief Justice shall in time of his/her service receive $150.00 per semester. All Associate Justices of the Supreme Court shall in the time of their service receive $100.00 per semester. This money is taken from the funding that is given to student organizations. That is a total of $1,100 a year being taken away from student activities. The student body fought very hard against this funding. 

But the Senators saw the the faults in the system too. “For us on SGA it’s our job it’s our voice to represent them socially and academically at SHC and I don’t think it’s fair to them to take away their money for our needs” claimed Torres. 

Even though the funding was a large part of the opposing side, it was not the only fault. Torres viewed more issues, stating  “It’s really hard to fill the positions we already have and to add five more extensive positions is not the best idea right now.”

Torres was not the only Senator to oppose. Freshman Senator President Matthew Keller stated “I thought the whole process seemed very rushed. The sponsors of the Amendments were trying to make a lot of drastic changes in a short amount of time, and they were not very organized with it either. The branch they were trying to create would really be a redundancy in the system with unnecessary funding and power.”

There was talk among the visitors during the meeting about the purpose of the Amendment. Most visitors saw the Amendments as rushed and not ready to be fully voted in the Constitution. A few people thought that these Amendments were just being proposed by Biggers to show me made a change in the school. Such ideas were never 

confirmed by the SGA.

Along with Keller and Torres, the majority of the senators who did not propose the Amendment opposed it, so the Amendment was not passed. 

After the meeting the over the overall moral was high.  “Although a lot of the amendments were turned down, I thought it was very necessary to propose them in order to hear feedback from the student body and make corrections in order to ensure a strong and effective student government in the future years” claimed Torres. 


